
Follow up to the European Parliament resolution on the European strategy on health and safety at work, adopted by the Commission on 27 November 2013
1.
Resolution tabled pursuant to Rule 115(5) and 110 (2) of the European Parliament's Rules of procedure by the Committee on Employment and Social Affairs (EMPL)
2.
EP reference number: B7-0376/2013 / P7_TA-PROV(2013)0385

3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 12 September 2013

4.
Subject: The European strategy on health and safety at work

5.
Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and of requests made in it:
The requests of the European Parliament are in line with its previous positions, especially the Resolution of 15 December 2011 on the mid-term review of the European strategy 2007-2012 on health and safety at work; in particular, Parliament:

· "is concerned that the Commission has not to date adopted a new European strategy on health and safety at work"; (§1)

· "Reiterates its call on the Commission to present the new European strategy on health and safety at work for the years between now and 2020; calls on the Commission to do so finally before the end of 2013"; (§2)

· "Deplores the fact that to date the Commission has not launched a proposal for a directive on either work-related musculoskeletal disorders or the review of Directive 2004/37/EC on the protection of workers from the risks related to exposure to carcinogens or mutagens at work, although these were already announced in its work programme for 2011"; (§3)

· "Repeats the messages contained in its resolution of 15 December 2011 on the mid-term review of the European strategy 2007-2012 on health and safety at work". (§4)

6.
Response to the requests and outlook regarding the action that the Commission has taken or intends to take:
As regards paragraphs 1 and 2 of the Resolution on a new European strategy on health and safety at work, the Commission is finalising the analysis of the results of the public consultation on the new EU occupational safety and health policy framework, which was launched on 31st May and closed on 26 August 2013. Based on these results and on other institutional contributions such as the 2011 Resolution of the European Parliament on the mid-term review and the opinions on a new EU OSH strategy adopted by the Advisory Committee on Safety and Health at Work (ACSH) and the Senior Labour Inspectors Committee (SLIC) in 2011, the Commission will decide on the next steps.

As regards paragraph 3 of the Resolution, as to the proposal for a Directive on work-related musculoskeletal disorders, the Commission in its Communication on REFIT adopted on 2 October announced that no legislative proposal will be presented on this issue during the current mandate of the Commission. The Commission is now considering other ways to safeguard both the right of workers to an adequate protection and the need to avoid any disproportionate burdens on companies. As to the review of Directive 2004/37/EC on the protection of workers from the risks related to exposure to carcinogens or mutagens at work, the Commission is currently developing the assessment on the costs and benefits and other impacts of various policy options in order to address recent developments in this policy area. This assessment will be ready before the end of the mandate of this Commission.
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